
 
U.S. Department of Justice 

 
United States Attorney 
Southern District of New York 

 
 

 

       86 Chambers Street, 3rd Floor 
       New York, New York 10007 
 
       April 16, 2012 
 
 
BY E-MAIL 
Richard Haddad 
Proskauer Rose LLP 
Eleven Times Square 
New York, NY 10036-8299 
E-mail: rhaddad@proskauer.com 
 

Re:  ACLU et al. v. FBI et al., 11 Civ. 07562 (WHP) 
 
Dear Richard: 
 
 Pursuant to the Stipulation and Order, dated December 9, 2011, and on behalf of the 
Federal Bureau of Investigation (“FBI”) and the United States Department of Justice (“DOJ”), 
we are releasing the enclosed documents in partial response to the Freedom of Information Act 
(“FOIA”) request that is the subject of the above-referenced case.   
 
 The FBI has completed its searches for responsive records, and has completed processing 
of an additional 446 pages of documents responsive to the plaintiff’s FOIA request.  Of these 
446 pages, 98 are being released in full or in part.  Information in the documents released in part 
is being withheld pursuant to 5 U.S.C. § 552(b)(6), (b)(7)(C), (b)(7)(E), or because the 
information is outside the scope of the FOIA request.  Additionally, of the 446 pages, 348 pages 
are being withheld in full pursuant to 5 U.S.C. § 552 (b)(6), (7)(C), or (7)(E), or because material 
on those pages requires further consultation or is outside the scope of the FOIA request.     
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 If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
       Respectfully, 
     
       PREET BHARARA 
       United States Attorney  
     
       By:   /s/                                          
       JOHN D. CLOPPER 
       EMILY DAUGHTRY 
       Assistant United States Attorneys 
       Telephone: (212) 637-2716 (Clopper) 
       Telephone: (212) 637-2777 (Daughtry) 
       Facsimile: (212) 637-0033 
       john.clopper@usdoj.gov 
       emily.daughtry@usdoj.gov 


